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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO. 1603-A
COMMITTEE: Civil and Human Rights 

	TITLE:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the use of certain credit information in the rental or leasing of affordable units by a developer
	Sponsors: By Council Members Levine, Kallos, Lander, Constantinides, Rosenthal, Ayala and Louis


	
SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Intro. No. 1603-A would prohibit a developer from using or considering any credit score, consumer debt judgment, collection account, medical debt or student loan debt in the rental or lease of affordable housing units that receive city financial assistance. In addition, the bill would prohibit a developer, in the rental or lease of an affordable housing unit that receives city financial assistance, from (i) using the consumer credit history of anyone other than the designated representative of a household or (ii) failing to disclose the process and criteria by which the consumer credit history of the designated representative will be evaluated.


	EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect one year after becoming law.

	FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2022

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY22
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY23
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY22

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-) 
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0




	IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation because existing resources would be used to enforce the legislation.

	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

	SOURCE OF INFORMATION: New York City Council Finance Division
                                              Department of Housing Preservation & Development
                                            

	ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: Nevin Singh, Financial Analyst
                                           Sarah Gastelum, Principal Financial Analyst
       
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: Eisha Wright, Unit Head
		Stephanie Ruiz, Assistant Counsel

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced to the Council on June 13, 2019 as Intro. No. 1603 and was referred to the Committee on Civil and Human Rights (Committee). A hearing was held by the Committee on September 18, 2019, and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 1603-A, will be voted on by the Committee at a hearing on September 16, 2020. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 1603-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on September 16, 2020.
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